BBH Middle School PSO meeting 10/08/2015
Call to order:  Meeting was called to order at 9:20 AM with 13 members present.

Special Guests: Superintendent Scot Prebles & District Curriculum Director Margaret (Maggie) Niedzwiecki.

Mr. Prebles presented information about the district’s Quality Profile which provides information to the community about the expectations that are not performance accountability related. This report was handed out to the attendees. If anyone feels that there is more to include on the report, please contact his office.  He also addressed the Tangible Personal Property Tax line item veto and its impact on our district.  This veto means a loss of $1.7 million dollars unexpectedly cut from our income pool.  Currently about 73% of the revenue received comes from local taxpayers. This loss will force school districts to come to the voters sooner than planned for new money. Mr. Prebles serves on the Executive Board of the Alliance of Quality Education that is working with lawmakers to create a single bill that says in essence “Do not touch our TTP taxes!”.  He would like our help in contacting  our State Representative Marlene Anielski, District 6 & Senator Tom Patton , District 24.  There is a set of talking points available to send off to their offices.


Maggie Niedzwiecki presented information about assessment & testing.  The state testing taking a step back from last years model. This year’s window of testing is April 4th-May 13th.  Middle school students 6-8th grade take Language Arts & Math, 6th grader only take social studies & 8th graders only take science.  The goal is eventually to have end of year tests replace finals. More information on the state education website.
Executive Board: 
Principal Report: Mr. Rings announced second round of parent-teacher conferences on the 8th from 4 to 7 PM.  Upcoming events include choir concert 10/13 & the orchestra concert 10/14. Reminder that no school on 10/16 & 10/23/15. Anti-bullying assembly to be held on 10/22/15 & students encouraged to wear orange & a “mix-it up” day in the cafeteria is planned  for the same day. Oct 30th, Halloween theme 6th grade social to be held afterschool from 3 to 5 PM. The BBHMS 8th graders will be holding a Peterson’s nut fundraiser for individuals to raise money for their Washington DC account. The whole school will be participating in an Otis Spunkmeyer fundraiser to raise money for the DC scholarship fund. Also the school will accept cash donations to the fund.  The 7th grade teachers will be attending professional training for the mobile devices to prepare for next year. The STEM room run by Mrs. Russell will be open after the meeting for a tour.  Mr. Rings brought 3 items made in the classroom by the students including a 3D printer project. 
Treasurer:  Kelly reported that balance as of 7/1/15 was $26,600.81 with receipts from membership dues current balance of $28,395.18.  This reflects the $5462 for gifts & goals from last year.

We are changing banks from Westfield to Huntington Bank.

Forms for reimbursement will be on-line.

Fundraising:  Tina Nelson & Michele Bender. We have pre-ordered mugs, sold about 484 items from brochure and 51 apps for about $4000 profit.

Council Delegates: Kristen Bevan & Kim Policarpo

Chippewa finished no fuss fundraiser & reached goal of $10,000.

Robotics competition to be hosted at High school November 14th.

Yuletide Hunger Drive starts Nov 2 through Dec 4th..looking for bell ringers so money will stay in our area. Can sign up as family or groups with an adult supervisor.

CAPA hosting citywide scavenger hunt on October 16th  starting at CVCC from 10 AM to 12 PM.

Citrus sale for Band will have 2 deliveries.


Communications Secretary:  Patti Hedrick –If you have any information for weekly updates, please send to Patti.

Committee Reports:
6th grade social: Social to be held on October 30th from 3 to 5 PM> Sign-up genius on-line for volunteer opportunities.

Book Fair:  There was about $5500 of sales & our profits we will take $1378 scholastic dollars and $689 cash for gifts & goals. There will be a spring book fair as well.

New Business: Rooms available for Kalahari on 10/22 for $119 which includes 4 water park passes.

Mark your calendars for the Holiday Brunch to be held at Burntwood Tavern on December 10th!

Meeting adjourned at 10:33 AM
